OUR LADY OF THE SNOWS SCHOOL



Dhalpur, Kullu

ICSE: HP003 Phone: 01902-222747 www.olskullu.com



DATE: 22/12/2023

Ref. No.: OLS/PPL/NOTICE/0772 /2023

"Give thanks to the Lord, for He is good, His love and mercy endures forever." (Psalm 107:1). Teach me your way, O Lord, that I may walk in your truth; unite my heart to fear your name."

Dear respected Teachers, Parents, Guardians and Students,

- 1. We thank Almighty God for His abundant blessings showered upon all of us during this Academic Year 2023, and indeed it was a very memorable year for all of us. We acknowledge gratefully God's protecting love, especially at the time of grave difficulties that we faced at the time of Himachal flood. We sincerely thank all of you for your trust, association, cooperation, collaboration, contribution, love and concern that you have been extending to us for the smooth and successful functioning and welfare of the institution, and may God shower His abundant blessings on all of you incessantly.
- 2. I congratulate all who exhibited excellent performance during this year, and I wish, hope and pray that all the students will strive hard to excel in all the fields in the coming year.
- 3. We gratefully appreciate and acknowledge the great sacrifice and contribution the parents and the PTA have done for all of us and the trust they put in us. We thank the OLS Faculty for their selfless and committed service rendered for the smooth functioning of the Institution. We offer humble gratitude to the Administration and the Management for their vision and support.
- 4. The OLS Academic Year 2023 comes to end on 31st December, 2023. The school will remain closed from 1st to 31st January, 2024.
- 5. Let us welcome the New Academic year 2024 with hope, enthusiasm and vigour, and fervently beseech blessings and protection from God Almighty. Academic Session 2024 for students of classes 6 to 10 of OLS School, Kullu will begin from 12th February, 2024. Academic Session 2024 for students of classes 1 to 5 of OLS School, Kullu will begin from 1st March, 2024.
- 6. It is desirable that the <u>Project works</u> be given to the students during the annual holidays so that they can do the work in a relaxed, systematic and scientific way, and submit them in the beginning of the Academic Year, and so that they get ample time during the normal academic year for the normal study Tests and Exams. The subject teachers are expected to give the topics and instructions well in advance. The students are expected to complete the Home Works sincerely.
- 7. <u>Assignments, Project Works etc.</u>... must be submitted on time in only one Project file and Assignment papers prescribed by the school so that the marks can be awarded for the <u>Internal Assessment</u>.
- 8. <u>Unit Tests and Term End Exams</u> will take place according to the calendar, and the students are required to attend all the Tests & Term End Exams. Neither Unit Tests nor Term End Exams will be re-conducted either before or after prescribed time for the absentees.
- 9. All the students must **work hard and pass in all the subjects** with very good marks from the beginning onwards. The result will be based on the **Comprehensive Evaluation** of the Students through out the year. Only those who sincerely and honestly work hard and perform well will be permitted to participate in different sports competitions, Annual Functions, miscellaneous activities etc... The qualifying percentage will be intimated later.
- 10. <u>OLS Book List 2024</u> has been displayed on the School Notice Board and Website (www.olskullu.com). The parents could procure the text books, stationary and uniform voluntarily from anywhere as per their discretion.
- 11. Those who are leaving the school for any personal reason, kindly apply for the <u>Transfer Certificate</u> (<u>TC</u>) before the end of December, 2023.
- 12. All those who have not cleared **the dues** are requested to Kindly clear all the pending dues on time.
- 13. The <u>Final exam for the ICSE 2024 Batch</u> will begin on 21st February, 2024. The Admit card will be given to the students as per intimation after the prayer in February, 2024. Please work hard and do well in the forth coming exams. Wish you all the best and God bless you all.